
Hirwaun and Penderyn Community Council 

Meeting Summary of Meeting 10th July 2025 

Present:  Cllr Adam Rogers, (Chair), Cllr Ceri Woodley, Cllr Marguerite Courtney-
Solbach, Cllr Zoe Goss, Cllr Colin Woodley, Cllr James Woodward, Cllr Karen Morgan, 
Cllr Margaret Amos, Cllr Adrian Harford, Cllr Non Thomas, 
Attending:  Caitlyn Kochalski – Community Youth Representative           
Apologies: Cllr Eryl O’Neill (Vice Chair), Cllr Rhys Howells, Cllr Wendy Donovan, 
 
Disclosures of Personal Interest  
Cllr Karen Morgan declared a prejudicial interest in Agenda item 9. 
 
Summary:  

 

Agenda Items: 

1. The application for the vacancy for Cllr for Penderyn Ward was approved. 

2. The External Auditor’s Report for 2023/24 was received. 

3. The Cllr training places for 2025/26 were allocated. 

4. The vacancy for a Cllr to sit on the One Voice Wales Area Committee meeting was 

filled. 

5. It was agreed that the Grass Verge Working Group for Penderyn and the purchase of 

Poppy Seeds would be deferred until the September meeting. 

6. It was agreed that the Community Council would make a donation to the PTFA for 

each Primary School instead of buying Easter Eggs. 

 

Community Cllrs Reports: 

1. It was agreed that the formation of a Staffing and Admin Committee would be 

discussed at the September meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 
In line with new Welsh Government legislation, from May 2021 a meeting summary outlining the decisions made 

at the meeting must be published within 7 days of the council meeting. Full minutes will continue to be published 

in line with existing legislation (i.e. they will be approved at the next meeting and published in full afterwards) 


